
 

MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 8, 2016 
MEETING OF THE ADVISORY COMMISSION ON AGING 

American Legion Memorial Civic Center 
Morton Grove, Illinois 60053 

 
Pursuant to proper notice in accordance with the Open Meetings Act, the regular 
meeting of the Advisory Commission on Aging was called to order at 1:05 p.m. by 
Chairperson Marrazzo. The roll was called.  In attendance were: 

 
Members of Commission Present: Chairperson Ann Marrazzo, 

Commissioners Alice Rupkey, Agnes 
Quinn, Dr. Alma Labunski, and Iris 
Nason 

 
Members Absent  Commissioner Nancy Lanning 
 
Liaison  John Thill, Trustee 
 
Village/Staff Present:  Tom Friel, Assistant to the Village Administrator 
 
Visitors Present:    Ovie Salgado, Mather LifeWays 
      Morton Grove Park District Representative 
 

Commissioner Labunski moved to approve the minutes of the October 11, 2016, 
meeting with a change stating Eileen Coursey not Winkler recently passed away. The 
minutes were seconded by Commissioner Quinn. Minutes were unanimously approved.  
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Ovie Salgado spoke about the Village’s lending closet.  There are wheelchairs, shower 
chairs and all types of items for residents to use. A list of available items will be 
prepared for the newsletter. Notarizing is free, shredding is free. Services are available 
to all, not only residents. The Mather LifeWays calendar has many events listed for all 
to enjoy.  
 
 
New Business 
 
Trustee Thill also stated Morettis Restaurant has started with sewer lines and 
hopefully, the foundation will be in shortly. 
 
 
Report from Commissioners 
 
There are no reports from Commissioners. 
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Liaison Reports 
 
Assistant to the Village Administrator Tom Friel spoke about the electric aggregation 
program.  The Village did look into seeing if the price would be less for electric for the 
residents but currently ComEd is giving a great price.  The Village will look into this in 
the future.  
 
Mr. Friel passed out a Tribune article stating TV show made for ‘new breed of seniors’. 
It is a show which has been in place for years.  It is a Senior Suburban show which 
includes all towns.  It should be noted all the workers on the show are seniors.  Mr. 
Friel also stated the commissioners can watch Comcast channel 6 to see different 
items of interest happening in Morton Grove.  U Tube items are connected to the 
Village’s website and Commissioners can watch events there also. 
 
 
Comments from Visitor 
 
The Park District had a representative in attendance and stated they will try to have 
someone present at all the Commission meetings.  
 
Mr. Salgado, Mather LifeWays, stated once a month on Thursday there is an event 
held.  Entertainment and desserts are served.  A fun time for all. 
 
 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business, Commissioner Quinn moved to adjourn the meeting at 
1:45 pm.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Nason and approved 
unanimously pursuant to a voice vote. 
 
Next regular meeting is scheduled for 1:00 pm, December 13, 2016, and will be 
held at the American Legion Memorial Civic Center. 
 
 

__________________________________
Chairperson Anne Marrazzo 


